Council 7525 Meeting Minutes
June 12, 2025

1.  Call to Order 
Grand Knight (GK) M. Bullock called the meeting to order at 6:27 PM. 
2. ​Opening Prayer  
Worthy Chaplain T. Naples led attendees in vespers using the Breviary (https://www.ibreviar.com/m/breviaro). [During this meeting, evening prayer was projected onto the screen and shared over Zoom. So, both virtual and in-person attendees could follow along.] 
3.  ​Pledge of Allegiance (USA)
While facing the American flag, GK M. Bullock led attendees in reciting the Pledge of Allegiance. 
4.  ​Approve Minutes of Prior Meeting
Worthy Warden Jay Benson motioned to approve the May 8, 2025, meeting minutes previously distributed. Worthy Brother Dick Stevens seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. (Note: each member received the minutes by email before the meeting.) 
5.  ​Chaplain’s Message
Worthy Chaplain Tim Naples informed us that Worthy Brother Mike Pasquel was actively involved in coordinating the REBOOT event with Chris Stefanick, an internationally acclaimed Catholic speaker. Chaplain T. Naples highly recommends attendance and thinks it is well worth the ticket price, which includes a book and access to the video series of Living Joy. For the event to take place, a minimum of 300 tickets must be sold. Event details: Wednesday, September 24, 7:00-9:00 p.m. at Saint Francis Xavier Church, Winooski. To buy tickets, visit https://buytickets.at/reallifecatholic/1663037
6.  ​Grand Knight’s Report 

GK Mike Bullock thanked Worthy Brothers Ray Michaud and Ted Barrett for cooking the hot dogs and hamburgers, Worthy Brother Steve Shover for making and supplying the potato salad, and Worthy Brother Charlie Brown and Worthy Chaplain Tim Naples for supplying the dessert for the meal before this business meeting. 

Council Bingo will be held again on June 19.   
Cor Formation meets again on Saturday, June 21, at 10:00 AM. 

There won’t be an Officer meeting on July 3rd due to the July 4th holiday.

St. Jude BBQ will be held on August 23, 2025, following the 4:30 PM vigil Mass. Help is needed. (Mike B., Tom, Ted, Ray M., and Ray B. committed to helping. Joe Pranys offered his grill for cooking even though he cannot make it)

The State Council has its annual Retreat and Officer Installation at St Anne Shrine on August 24. All are invited. No idea how soon to RSVP. 

Julie Sulva from St. Catherine/Our Lady of Mount Carmel requests another donation for her participation in FOCUS. (Fellowship of Catholic University Students) We added $250 per year to our budget. She is invited to speak to us on July 10.  

SPECIAL NOTE: Next Holy Hour will be July 11 due to Independence Day.

Knights may bring their “significant other” to the business meetings if they give us a headcount in advance for purposes of planning dinner. 
GK Mike Bullock noted the receipt of a thank-you letter for the gift certificate recognizing 60 years of marriage from Howard Kalter, and Frances Carol. 
7.  ​Financial Report

The Worthy Financial Secretary reported that the Morgan Stanley Account value was $473,002.25 as of June 12, 2025.

The Worthy Treasurer provided the Treasurer’s report, which includes the following: As of May 30, 2025, the checking account balance was $10,045.43, and pending execution of planned donations and known obligations, the end-of-year balance is expected to be $9,507.81. Hence, the Worthy Treasurer asked $15,000 to come from the Morgan Stanley account to underwrite the 2025-2026 budget. A copy of the May treasurer report is in the addendum located at the end of these minutes. 
8.  ​Membership Report

We have a new member, Joseph (Joe) Donegan from St. Jude, who will participate in the First through Third degree Exemplification on June 14th at 10:30 AM at St. John Vianney. The exemplification team will consist of Worthy Brothers Mike Bullock—Presiding Officer, Ray Michaud—Charity and Financial Secretary, Ray Bouchard—Unity, Jay Benson—Fraternity, and Ted Barrett—Warden and Investing Officer. (Ray B. filling in for Charlie Brown.)

GK Mike Bullock said we’ve met the quota of 7 new members for 2024-2025. He did note that the Supreme Membership Director and the State Membership Director have different counts for the year. 

9.  ​Other Reports

Tootsie Roll drive. Worthy Brother Ted Barrett announced that the Tootsie Roll drive at St. John Vianney will take place on June 28-29. The following Worthy Brothers agreed to cover the three masses as indicated below. 

For the Saturday 4:30 PM mass, Mike Bullock, Mike Audette, & Dave Martin

For Sunday 9:00 AM mass, Charlie Brown, Tom Gravelin, & Dave Martin

For Sunday 11:00 AM mass, Dick Stevens, Ray Michaud, & Dave Martin

GK M. Bullock and Worthy Chancellor T. Barrett will work out dates for St. Jude Church and Worthy Warden J. Benson to coordinate dates with St. Catherine Church. 

Thank you letter on behalf of Fr. Luan. Worthy Warden J. Benson presented a thank-you letter for the council’s support for Fr. Luan Van Tran’s ordination. 

Thank you letter from So. Burlington Food Shelf. The council received a thank-you letter from the Food Shelf thanking the council for the $100 donation.

Worthy District Deputy Mike Audette said this was a good year for the district. Next year he encouraged us to keep the fourth-degree focus of Patriotism in mind and reach out to veterans. Often, these veterans are engaged in activities that count towards charity and service, which are compatible with the Knights of Columbus membership and those with very little time to spare. Also, share photos of brother Knights in action with the Grand Knight and the Faithful Navigator. If you hear of any K of C event in Winooski and Burlington, be sure to let the District Deputy know.
Camp Ta Kum Ta (CTKT) Super Bingo—a $42,589.09 big check photo presentation was done last week while at CTKT with volunteer staff and many who helped at the Super Bingo in March. Next year’s Super Bingo will be the 40th Anniversary and is scheduled at the Essex Junction Fairgrounds for May 24, 2026.  
10.  ​Unfinished Business (motions carried over from previous meetings)

None discussed specifically for this section. 

11.  ​New Business (new motions) 

St. Catherine’s Church Picnic (July 13)—Knights need to be there at 11:00 AM to help set up. Knights will also assist with the tear down and clean-up at the end of the picnic. If you can help, let Worthy Brother Jay Benson know. So, he can track the numbers and arrange for tickets/meals.  

Special Peoples’ Holiday Party—date is tentatively set for Dec 13, 2025 (Saturday)

Knights’ Council Christmas Party—This year’s party is set for December 14, 2025 (Sunday evening), and will be in the church basement of St. John Vianney. There is a concerted desire to emphasize “Fraternity” and encourage maximum participation. Co-Chairs will be Worthy Brothers Steve Shover and Ray Bouchard. The intention is to send formal invitations via the postal service and email, with the expectation of an RSVP. The event would be catered. For those wishing to participate in the gift exchange, the cost of the gift is limited to a maximum of $20.00. Donations for new decorations are welcome. 

Election of Council Officers. Per the Warning issued before the business meeting, the following Officer ballot for the 2025-2026 Fiscal Year was presented. No additions or deletions were made from the floor. Worthy Brother Steve Shover made a motion to elect all officers as listed on the ballot. Worthy Brother Dick Stevens seconded the motion. Motion passed. 
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Note: Chaplain, Financial Secretary, and Lecturer are appointed positions with no changes for the coming year. * denotes incumbent


Annual Budget. Per the second Warning issued before the business meeting, the Worthy Council Trustees, in consultation with the Financial Secretary, Treasurer, and Grand Knight, have prepared an Annual Budget proposal. The total budget is estimated at $20,675. Note that the Budget proposal does not reflect the amount to be withdrawn from the Morgan Stanley Investment Fund. Recap of changes to the budget from last year: the increase of $3,575.00 includes monies voted on by the council, especially the $2,600.00 for charitable donations of $100.00 each in the name of the monthly Knight and Family of the Month/Year. 

Worthy Brother Steve Shover made a motion that the budget be accepted as proposed. Worthy Brother Mike Audette seconded the motion. 

The following discussion ensured: Worthy Brother Brad Chenette must add a line to next year’s budget for the Bev and Ray Newman Scholarship for $1,500. Worthy Brother Jay Benson spoke of concerns regarding the risks associated with the Morgan Stanley Account and the tied dependency that our annual budget has. He proposed that we have someone from Morgan Stanley come speak to the Council soon. 

Motion voted on and passed.
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Worthy Brother Steve Shover made a motion to move $15,000.00 from the Morgan Stanley Account to fund next year’s budget. Worthy Brother Audette seconded the motion. Motion voted on and passed. 

The Council Archie Myers Memorial Scholarship. There were no qualified applicants this year. As a result, Worthy Brother Steve Shover made a motion that the $1,500.00 be given to St. Paul’s School in Barton, VT, where Fr. Tim Naples served as a Pastor. The motion to donate to St. Paul’s School is for this year only. Worthy Brother Jay Benson seconded the motion. The motion was voted on, and it passed. Worthy Deacon Bill G. will hand carry a letter to Archie Myers’ surviving spouse explaining the turn of events. 

There were no applicants for the Ben and Ray Newman scholarship of $1,500, and it will be reoffered next year. 

12.  ​Good of the Order

GK M. Bullock presented Worthy Brother Mike Audette a formal certificate of recognition as Council 7525 Knight of the Year.  

The following were recognized for their outstanding accomplishments and contributions in May 2025: 

Knight(s) of the Month: Worthy Brothers Jeff Lindemann and Joe Pranys (Joe will work with Jeff, and together they’ll decide where the $100 donation will go.)

Family of the Month: Worthy Brother Brad and Lynda Chenette. Brad was recognized for his extra efforts in developing next year’s budget and the officer ballot. Lynda prepared the scrumptious Chicken Casserole for last month’s meeting. (Brad and Lynda will think about the organization to which they wish the $100 to be donated.)

13.  ​Lecturer’s Reflection

[bookmark: _Hlk145486915]Worthy Lecturer Bernie Prendergast spoke about St Thomas More (JUN 22) and sang “Let There Be Peace On Earth.” 




14.  ​Grand Knight's Summary
Please help make our events in the service of Christ successful. How might you volunteer and assist your fellow council members in carrying out our causes? 
If you need something or know of someone who needs a visit, call one of us or the office.
Please make time to visit our Knights who are ill or confined to their homes. 
If you are doing good work, let our Program Manager, Ted Barrett, know about it for our Star Council Award. (Take a photo, please.)
Use the “CARE” methodology (described in the Council Newsletter) when approaching potential new members.  
Please consider saying the Holy Rosary daily.
15. Closing Prayer

Council prayer list.

[bookmark: _Hlk134549205][bookmark: _Hlk160962088]Patti Hallam, Rob Morris (GK Nephew in hospital), Gail Ponto (broken ankle), newest Vermont Priest Rev Father Joseph Luan Van Tran, William (Bill) Bessette and Family, Terri Lavalee and Family, Pope Leo XIV, Chris Barrett (Ted’s brother), Amy Rushford, Kay and Ken Jarvis, David Bean, Sandy Michaud, Richard Labrecque, WSD Chris Poirier, Patrick Anderson, Bruce O’Neill, John (Jack) Romanoski, Lois Fontaine, Barbara Chenette (mother of Brad Chenette), Fr. Naples, Tom F., Jacobi Roulette, 1 year old Great-Grandson of Mike Audette, PGK Louis Lauzon, of St Marks, Nathan Cookson, Kenneth Limoge, SK Joe Groleau (in hospital), a friend of Fr. Naple's whose daughter was recently diagnosed with leukemia, Mike and Pam Audette, Bishop John McDermott, Timothy O'Neill, Ben Fine (son-in-law of Ray Michaud), PGK Ray Miller, General success of Catholic Radio, Mason and Elizabeth Bullock, Leonard Robear, Chris Johnson, Arlene Michaud (Ray's sister), Gail Couillard, Marilyn LaCount, Friend of David Gravelin, Anthony Naples, Andre Ricard (Assembly 1157 Newport), Zak Bigelow and family, Mrs. Jackie Crosby, An anonymous member in distress, Niko Limnos and Family, Mother-in-law of Ronnie Sweet, William Cannon and Family, Michael Gravelin, Mark and Paulette Noyes and Family (esp. Levi age 8), John O' Brien, Cheryl Allain, Claire Myers, Kelly Jackson (daughter of late PGK Jeff Jackson), Dick and Sandy Stevens, Beth-Ann Prendergast, Mariette Nadeau, Chuck Schifilliti, Gerry Seney, Robert Gravelin, Keith Marston, Sue Cottrell, (23 year old woman fighting cancer), Chad Limoge, Vickie Linton, James Read, Gene Tofferi, Jeffrey Claude Danis and family, Stuart Fath, Wally Rooney, Ed and Theresa Curtiss, one anonymous brother knight, the people of Ukraine, Israel, Gaza, and an end to the wars. All clergy and religious. All victims and families of COVID-19, hurricanes, and flooding. First Responders, police, and firefighters. For a just solution in the Middle East. That pregnant women will choose life. For new members to join the Order.

For the repose of the souls of Lucille Barrett (Mike Audette’s neighbor), and Carl Burnett (Jim and Sue Burnett’s brother), and all the faithfully departed and their grieving families. May they rest in peace and may all the families of the deceased be comforted by the promise of everlasting life in the Kingdom of Heaven.

Worthy Chaplain T. Naples led the council members in the closing prayer, using the Prayer for the Canonization of Blessed Michael McGivney and remembering those on the council's prayer list.  

Prayer for the Canonization of Blessed Michael McGivney
God, our Father, protector of the poor and defender of the widow and orphan, you called your priest, Blessed Michael McGivney, to be an apostle of Christian family life and to lead the young to the generous service of their neighbor. Through the example of his life and virtue, may we follow your Son, Jesus Christ, more closely, fulfilling his commandment of charity and building up his Body, which is the Church. Let the inspiration of your servant prompt us to greater confidence in your love so that we may continue his work of caring for the needy and the outcast. We humbly ask that you glorify Blessed Michael McGivney on earth according to the design of your holy will. Through his intercession, grant the favor I now present (our sick or in distress). Through Christ our Lord. Amen.
16.  ​Adjournment 

GK M. Bullock pronounced the meeting adjourned at 8:03 PM.

Attendance: Sixteen members attended the business meeting, including two participants via Zoom. All the officers, except Worthy Advocate Pete Gadue, Worthy Inside Guard David Bean, Worthy Trustee Brad Chenette, and Worthy Deputy Dave Martin, were present. All absent officers were excused unless otherwise stipulated.

ADDENDUM
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South Burlington Knights of Columbus #7525

Treasurer’s Report — May 2025

Beginning balance: $10,729.60
4/29 #8238 Jay Benson — State Convention

5/5 Interest
5/5 #8241 Holy Family Church — Tent rental
5/15 Deposit — meal

5/15DEBIT  Amazon — Epson printer
5/20 #8243 St. John Vianney Church — Internet
523 Deposit — Bingo

Balance in Checking 4/30/2025: $10,045.43
Camp Ta Kum Ta: $2,054.15

$150.00
$0.10
$600.00
$70.00
$264.27
$50.00
$600.00
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